PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

MAY 21, 2013
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Clerk of the Board - Len Friedlund (Acting Chairman)

Bill DeGroot, Member


Barbara Timberman, Member



MEMBERS ABSENT:

Chairman - Richard Drinen

Ben Click, Member



STAFF PRESENT:

Chief Welsch


Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain - Josh Tope
Devon Liggett


Bennie Pospishel


Matt Burns
Casey Welsch


Brett Smith
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Chris Stoltze


Eric Nagel
PUBLIC PRESENT:


None

Meeting opened at 5:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for April 16, 2013 were approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE:
None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  FEBRUARY EXPENDITURE:

We are 83% thru the budget year and expenses are in line with the budget.  No questions from the board on the financials.

OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  APRIL
In April we charged out $14,721.95, we received $3,782.68 in payments which brings our year to date total to $118,083.27.  Resident subsidy was $421.98 with a year to date total of $26,010.78 that has gone back into the community.  The aging report went up with the charges for April, it is $29,761.47.  We received the rest of our state land payments which gives us a year to date figure of $117,753.19.  We received an out of district payment for $450.00 brings our year to date total to $10,000.00.  We also received a payment from collections on an out of district billing in the amount of $307.12.
B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  APRIL 2013
In April we had 22 medical calls, 3 fire calls and 8 special duty calls bringing our month total to 33.  We saw 9 individuals in the med room.  We did 12 transports and transported 13 patients to hospital.  Inside district calls were 22 or 67% and we had 11 out of district calls or 33%.  We are up in calls and transports this year from the last 2 years.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  
A.  Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire


2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

There were no exceptional calls in April.  Chief Welsch explained to the board that Phoenix Fire lost a firefighter last Sunday at a fire.  Chief Welsch and several others from our department are taking Engine 81 on Friday to the represent us at the funeral.  There was also a 6 alarm fire in Dallas, Texas where a firefighter was killed.  Chief Welsch explained that when these things happen to other departments that we try to use those incidents as training examples for our crews.
HOUSE BILL 2572:  UPDATE

Office manager Ball explained to the board that the bill has passed the house and now goes back to the senate for a vote.  This bill is expected to pass the senate in May; an update will be made at the June board meeting.
Chief Welsch will be attending the AFDA conference in Tucson during which this bill and how it affects the fire districts in Arizona will be discussed.  Chief Welsch is planning on attending the next AFDA board meeting.  As the board knows Chief Welsch has applied for the open District 3 representative position for AFDA and should be hearing if he has been accepted sometime this month.  As far as this bill is concerned there is very little that can be changed at this point and AFDA is supporting it.
BUDGET:  DISCUSSION AND VOTE TO POST
Chief Welsch explained the budget break down to the board and requested that if any one of the board members has any questions come to mind after the meeting to contact him so he may explain further.
The budget includes a 3% cost of living raise to the line staff and fulltime members of the fuels crew.  The line staff has not had a raise in 4 years; as this is a contract year this was the only request that they made.  

The Chief explained that for the fourth year in a row the department has lowered the tax burden for our tax payers.  The mill rate will be higher due to a 19% drop in assessments in the district but the actual tax burden for our tax payers has dropped 1 %.  Our total budget amount has decreased by $208,791.42 or a 
7.3 % decrease in our total budget.  Our budget has dropped 70% in the physical resource section and 107% drop in our capital expenditures budget.  

The department needs another generator so we will be looking for a local grant or donation to purchase another generator for the station.  The current generator is about 30 years old and cannot handle the load anymore.  We are looking at getting another 30k generator to piggy back to the old generator so the entire station can be supported during power outages.  We applied this last year to FEMA for a generator but we were turned down due to the sequestration.
When Obamacare goes into effect in 2014 we may have some issues with our insurance.  We are still waiting on a final opinion from Fendley consultants.  The new regulations state that no insurance can have more than a $2000.00 deductible and we currently have a $10,000.00 deductible.  We should have more information as the year proceeds and will be giving the board updates as they become available.
Our only current capital expense is the payment for Engine 81; all other accounts have been paid in full.
Clerk Friedlund who is the acting chairman while Chairman Drinen is on vacation asked for a motion to post the budget.  Member Timberman moved that we post the budget.  Member DeGroot seconded that motion.  Clerk Friedlund called for the question.  The motion passed unanimously.


Ayes:  3



Nays: 0

ENGINE 81:  UPDATE
The engine has finally been fixed and is back in service.  Captain Oberly received a phone call from W.W. Williams who repaired the engine and he let them know how unhappy we are with them over the length of time to repair engine and cost of repairs.  W.W. Williams has reduced our bill from about $11,700.00 to about $6,000.00 and he also informed them that we will not be making any commitments on our service contract with them until we see an improvement in the way they do business.  The department is currently looking at other companies to do our vehicle maintenance.
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

1.  Budget 2013/2014:  Vote to approve budget as posted.
2.  House Bill update

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

1.  Budget 2013/2014:  Vote to approve budget as posted.
2.  House Bill 2572 Update

CALL TO PUBLIC:

No comments from public.
Clerk Friedlund reminded everyone that the 4th of July parade will be starting at 10 AM instead of 9 AM as it has in the past.
Chief Welsch thanked Chris Stoltze for his work in recruiting volunteers; the membership is up about 60%.  Chief also thanked Eric Nagel, who is a volunteer, for his commitment to the department.

NEXT MEETING: June 25, 2013 at 5 PM.

The meeting adjourned at 5:33 PM.

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________





       (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
PAGE  
3

